Professional Women in ANS

Meeting Minutes

June 14, 2004

11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Omni William Penn Hotel, Oliver

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Members in Attendance: France C. Bres-Tutino; Madeline A. Feltus; Carolyn Heising; Kimberly A. Keithline; Kathryn A. McCarthy (vice chair); Andrea Pepper; Bonnie Rumble; Undine Shoop (chair)

Others in Attendance: Donna D’Aquila; Mary Lou Danzik-Gougar; Dianna Hahn; Cindie Jensen; Gloria Naurocki (ANS staff representative); Rachel Slaybaugh; Mary Ann Walsh

Chair Undine Shoop opened the meeting by asking all to introduce themselves, which they did.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the minutes of the November 17, 2003 meeting.

The committee discussed organizing a luncheon with Women in Nuclear (WIN) at the ANS Winter meeting in November 2004.  A decision was made to meet at a D.C. restaurant near the hotel on Monday or Wednesday.  The luncheon will be publicized in the program for the meeting, in ANS’ electronic newsletter Notes and Deadlines, and in a separate email to all ANS women.  The committee also decided to conduct most of its business via email between this meeting and the November meeting, then to shorten its meeting time at the November meeting to 15 minutes.

The committee also discussed sponsoring a joint panel session and/or workshop at the June or November 2005 meeting.  Carolyn Heising and Madeline Feltus volunteered to develop the joint session.  They will work with the ANS National Program Committee to schedule it.

Staff representative Gloria Naurocki reported that the NEED Committee provided PWANS with $900 in funds for two students to attend ANS national meetings (one student per national meeting).  This, combined with the $769.88 in the PWANS account, brought the total in the account to $1,669.88.

Kim Keithline volunteered to work on selecting students to receive PWANS funding.  She will find two additional PWANS members to help in this and will work with the Student Section chair to publicize that funding is available.

Mary Lou Danzik-Gougar reported that students at Penn State have taken on responsibility for the Girl Scout patch.  Dianna Hahn and Rachel Slaybaugh of Penn State reported that there is a basic program that’s been tested with both the Boy and Girl Scouts and that the program has been put in the proper format for Girl Scout patches.  The goal is to make the patch a national patch.  It was suggested that they work with Sharon Kerrick, ANS staff member, who is working on the Boy Scout patch.

France Bres-Tutino spoke on the WIN Global meeting in Japan in May.  She reported that there was an innovative Citizens Forum open to the public.  The Forum was attended by about 400 people, many of whom lived near nuclear power plants and even some who were anti-nuclear.  France passed around the brochure from the meeting and a photo of some of the attendees.  There were 180 attendees from 17 countries.  WIN Global now has a total of 2,200 members from 59 countries, now including Asian countries and countries new to the European Union.  The next WIN Global meeting will be held near Prague, Czech Republic in 2005.  U.S. WIN will hold its annual meeting in Chicago, August 1-3, 2004.

The committee decided to let ANS women members know via email before the next meeting that the PWANS Committee meeting is open to all.

Kathy McCarthy, PWANS vice chair and liaison to the ANS Board of  Directors, reported that she has presented information from the committee to the Board and that the Board was working on strategic mega-issues.

Chair Shoop asked the committee for ideas on an ongoing forum where women could share experiences and stay more connected to each other.  She asked the committee to share their ideas via the PWANS listserve.

In response to an outside request to the committee for funds to attend a non-ANS meeting, Chair Shoop noted that because PWANS is funded by the NEED Committee, the request could not be granted.

Mary Lou Danzik-Gougar asked committee members to let it be known that the Institute for Science and Engineering at Idaho State University has funding for non-traditional students.  She also reported that the Western Nuclear Science Alliance, part of a university consortia funded by DOE, was putting on a week-long graduate course open to any graduate student and that nuclear professionals in government laboratories could attend remotely.

The meeting adjourned at 1 p.m. 

